
                    

  

 

 
 
 
 
Trading and Settlement Code Modifications Committee 
c/o Esther Touhey 

SEMO Modifications Committee Secretariat 
The Oval 
160 Shelbourne Rd 

Dublin 4 
 
 
1st September 2022        Our Ref: F/24/948 

 
 

 

SEM Committee Decision for the Regulatory Authorities in relation to Mod_05_22 (Final 

Recommendation FRR_05_22) 

 

Dear Esther, 

 

On 14th July 2022, the Modifications Committee submitted its Final Recommendation Report 

(FRR) with regard to Modification Proposal Mod_05_22 ‘SEMO Performance Reporting 

Frequency’ in accordance with Paragraph B.17.18.1 of Part B of the SEM Trading and 

Settlement Code (TSC). The Modification Proposal Mod_05_22 was submitted to the 

Modifications Committee by the RAs on 31st May 2022 and discussed and voted on at Meeting 

111 on 16th June 2022. 

 

This Modification was raised by the RAs to propose a change to the frequency of the 

preparation and publication of the SEMO Performance Reports from monthly to quarterly. This 

modification was proposed by the RAs to streamline the publication of SEMO’s monthly 

performance reports while maintaining transparency. The RAs are of the view that SEMO’s 

monthly performance report could be produced and published less frequently while still 



providing the most relevant and important information. Therefore, the data provided in the 

quarterly reports will continue to be broken down by month while also allowing more time for 

SEMO to gather the full set of data. Subject to approval of this modification, the first quarterly 

report will relate to April to June 2022 and be issued in late July/early August to allow time for 

the new report to be developed. 

 

The RAs note that this Modification was recommended for approval on a unanimous basis by 

the Modifications Committee. 

 

Considering the above, and in accordance with Paragraph B.17.20 of the Code, the SEM 

Committee directs that a Modification, as set out in Appendix 1 of FRR_05_22, is implemented 

on a Settlement Day basis on the first Settlement Day following publication of this Decision. 

 

With approval of this modification, the first quarterly report will relate to April to June 2022 and 

be issued as soon as possible by SEMO having allowed time for the new report to be 

developed. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Gráinne Black                                                  Leigh Greer 

Manager                                                           Manager                                

Wholesale Electricity Markets                        Wholesale Electricity Markets                                                 

Commission for Regulation of Utilities         Utility Regulator 

 

(Sent by email with no signature) 

 

 

 


